

## **Minutes of the ARLIS/NA MOQ 2020 Summer (Spring) Meeting**

Attendees: Amy Furness, Amy Rose, David Greene, Rachel Harris, John Latour, Jean-Sébastien Sauvé, Gwen Mayhew, Adèle Flannery, Susan Bissonnette, Michelle Johnson, Hélène Moisan, Pippa Bartlett, François Dansereau, Simon Barry, Hélène Brousseau, Tim Klähn, Jennifer Garland, Shira, Paulina Rousseau, Viveca Pattison Robichaud, Nancy Duff, Catherine Ratelle Montemiglio, Diane Dias de Fazio, Agathe Plroir,

### **Welcome message**

### **Territorial acknowledgement**

Tiohtiá:ke/Montreal is located on unceded Indigenous lands. Tiohtiá:ke is historically known as a gathering place for many First Nations. Today, it is home to a population of Indigenous and other diverse peoples. We respect the continued connections with the past, present and future in our ongoing relationships with Indigenous and other diverse peoples, which includes all those from BIPOC communities, within the Montreal community. Let us work together to foster the spirit of genuine exchange.

**[Zoom basics] Questions about reports place them in the chat.**

#### **1. Adoption of the agenda**

Simon Barry adopted the agenda, seconded by Adèle Flannery.

#### **2. Adoption of last meeting minutes**

Adopted by Adèle, seconded by Hélène Brousseau

#### **3. President's report (Rachel Harris)**

COVID 19 has brought with it a number of challenges, which includes its effect on professional associations such as the MOQ chapter of ARLIS/NA. Our usual outreach to our surrounding information studies schools in Montreal (EBSI and SIS) were halted because the career fair was cancelled. The 2020 Conference was cancelled, or at least transformed into a smaller online format. Many of our workloads increased while contending with the realities of working from home. And, in the midst of it all, myself (as a person of colour) and many others, were hit hard by the news of the murders of Black and Indigenous persons in the United States and Canada via police brutality and systemic racism. It has been a difficult year, thus far.

Despite the challenges of the year, the online environment has also brought many of us together. Monthly meetings within the executive team, which includes exec members located in Ottawa, Montreal, Quebec, has been made easier by zoom. Inter-chapter communication and networking has been made easier. On this front, we look forward to meeting and greeting ARLIS ONTARIO in the later part of today. MOQDOC's exquisite new online platform is particularly well suited for virtual publications, for statements of inclusivity, such as the one that we released, and much more. The virtual environment has indeed facilitated the way that information organizations across North America are fighting the good fight against systemic racism, which raises the question of how can we within ARLIS MOQ do more? This is something that we can talk more about at the 3:00pm portion of the day.

For the purposes of this business meeting, the main thing that I want to highlight is the privilege of working with such a dedicated team within the exec and its subcommittees. You are making it possible for our chapter to continue to thrive within its annual activities. Thank you to Vice President David Greene for sharing the organization of our biannual meeting. Thank you for the translation support from Hélène Moisan (our secretary), and for additional insights from Amy Rose (our membership secretary), Adèle Flannery (our now official webmaster), and Agathe Piroir (our Treasurer). You are a fantastic team to work with! Within our subcommittees, François Dansereau is at the helm of our MOQDOC, our professional publication, which is running smoother than ever. I would also like to thank the work that Adèle who has long contributed to our website including the design front of the MOQDOC. On this note, the ARLISMOQ membership voted Adèle into the position of webmaster in February of 2020.

My objective for the remainder of my term as president during COVID 19 is to keep ARLIS MOQ afloat and thriving within the virtual space that we have all found ourselves in.

#### **4. Vice president report (David Greene)**

Bonjour tout le monde! I'd like to first thank you all for taking time out of your busy schedules to join us in these unusual times at our first ever virtual chapter meeting. Merci d'être venus. Figuring out how to best translate our lively in-person meetings to an online environment has been a challenge, but we hope we've put together an agenda that sufficiently covers chapter business while still bringing the sense of camaraderie, discovery, and critical reflection that typically animates our in-person meetings.

It goes without saying that the first half of this year has been full of challenges, as Rachel has just alluded to. The irony of our struggle to get conference calling working properly for the first three monthly executive meetings in the pre-pandemic part of the year does not escape me - suffice it to say, we've got that bit figured out now. In truth, with the members of the executive

Held virtually via Zoom

[www.arlismoq.ca](http://www.arlismoq.ca)

spread across three cities, the online environment has been productive and efficient. It has been and continues to be a pleasure to work with my colleagues on the board to ensure that our chapter keeps chugging along in spite of the difficulties we all face.

In "normal" times, the role of the Vice President is primarily to shadow and assist the President in preparation for assuming the presidency in the following year. While the year thus far has been anything but normal with respect to shadowing and onboarding, the agility and creativity as well as the supportive and dedicated nature of this year's wonderful executive committee has me feeling confident in the continued success of our chapter with Rachel's leadership in 2020, and as I assume the presidency in 2021 in the lead-up to the Montreal conference. Looking forward to spending the day with you!

### 5. Treasurer report (Agathe Piroir)

Nothing much happened during the last year. We made one payment to St. Louis to help for the conference. We made another payment for the website.

Revenues for the year are from the memberships. 3387,03\$ (Paypal and bank account).

ARLIS/NA MOQ - Rapport Trésorier	Du 01 janvier au 1 aout 2020	
<b>OPENING SOLDE / BALANCE</b>	<b>le 1er janvier 2019</b>	<b>\$3 102,41</b>
<b>DÉPÔTS / Revenues</b>		
	Adhésion par/Membership from Arlis MOQ 2020	\$ 210,00
	Adhésion par /Membership from Arlis NA 2019/2020*	\$ 253,50
	Inscription/Registration	
	Dons/Donations	\$ 175,00
	Projet ponctuel/Special project	
<b>DÉPÔT TOTAL / Total Revenues</b>		<b>\$ 638,50</b>
<b>RETRAITS / Expenses</b>		
	Bourses/Awards - Michelle Gauthier	\$ -
	Contributions ARLIS/NA ST Louis	\$ 100,00
	Dépenses /Activities expenditures Meetings: Spring 2020 QC	
	Site web/Web hosting	\$ 218,07
	Frais Mensuels /Banking & Paypal Fees	\$ 37,22
<b>TOTAL DES RETRAITS / Total Expenses</b>		<b>\$ 355,29</b>
<b>CLOSING SOLDE / BALANCE</b>		<b>\$ 3 385,62</b>
Agathe Piroir, trésorier/treasurer		
*Le 253.50 englobe l'année 2019 et 2020, ils m'ont payé en un seul versement		

Question from Hélène Brousseau : Is there more members now that we have a membership through ARLIS NA? Agathe received the second check of the year. Not many members come from there. We will talk more about it in our next biannual meeting.

## **6. Secretary report (Hélène Moisan)**

My report will be short! In this first half as secretary, I have used time to better understand the executive committee and the task related to my role. It would have been a pleasure for me to greet you all in Quebec this spring. Thank you for being with us virtually today.

As Rachel mentioned it earlier, Adèle still works closely with us, since the creation of the webmaster position, and it is my pleasure! I want to thank her for her help while I arrived at the committee. For the rest of the year, I wish to pursue the project that was proposed for the creation of a promotion kit for the workplace, with the help of my colleagues.

## **7. Membership report (Amy Rose)**

As of July 25, 2020, we have 32 members in good standing. Of these 32 members, 27 are renewals, and 5 are new members. This does represent a decrease in membership from the previous year, when we had 38 members at this time last year, and a total of 45 members at the end of the year. I believe the COVID-19 pandemic has had a substantial impact in this regard. Not only was our annual face-to-face Spring meeting delayed until today, but April's SIS-EBSI Information Studies Career Fair had to be cancelled. This is an event where we usually see a number of students become new members. Efforts were made to contact individuals who were members in 2019 but had not renewed in 2020, but we've had several former members move to different cities or retire.

It is hoped that in 2021, on-campus events will resume and we will once again be able to reach out to students at the Montreal career fair. I would also like to investigate opportunities at the University of Ottawa.

This was the first year a bundled membership with ARLIS NA and ARLIS MOQ was offered, and 11 members took advantage. Ten of these were renewals, and so the hoped-for attraction of new MOQ members who had previously only been ARLIS NA members did not really happen. There is still one year remaining of the 2-year trial period for this bundling, at the end of which we will revisit any possible benefits to us. If you have any questions or concerns regarding the bundled membership, please do not hesitate to get in touch with me directly at [arose@gallery.ca](mailto:arose@gallery.ca).

I have appreciated the opportunity to get to know my colleagues on the Executive Committee since January, since I am rather new to the organization. I also appreciate your continued support of ARLIS MOQ, especially in these uncertain times.

## **8. Committee reports**

### **8.a. Nomination Committee (Jessica Hébert for Pamela Caussy)**

The Nominating Committee for the ARLIS/NA MOQ chapter is responsible for ensuring the Executive Committee's continuity by monitoring the terms of office and managing the call for Applicants. The following positions will be open for the 2021 Executive Committee: Vice-President and Treasurer. Here is a short description of the roles:

Vice-President:

The Vice-President shadows the President in their duties. This includes helping organize the annual Spring meeting and taking a leading role in the Fall meeting with the President's support. They are also responsible for collecting information and composing a regular news update, in collaboration with the executive committee, to be sent to all members. The Vice-President may be assigned other duties by the President and may propose special projects. Please note that the Vice-President becomes the President at the end of their Mandate. This position is essential to assure the continuity of ARLIS/NA MOQ activities and the vitality of the chapter. The Executive team is there to assist the Vice-President, and bilingualism is not mandatory. (mandate: 1 year)

Treasurer:

The Treasurer shall maintain financial records and perform any other duties inherent in the office (mandate: 2 years).

The Nominating Committee will put out a call for applicants in September 2020. Bilingualism is not mandatory for the roles. As a team, we work together to collaborate and assist with translations when needed.

### **8.b. Professional Development Committee (Hélène Brousseau)**

We sent the call for candidates for the three 2020 grants December 10th 2019. The due date was January 6th 2020. Three candidates participated for the Michèle Gauthier travel and none for the Daphnée Dufresne and Marilyn Berger membership grants.

The nomination of Pierre Landry was selected for the Michèle Gauthier travel grant, for the amount of 2000\$ cad (trial period for an offer of the grant every two years). Because of COVID19, the St. Louis conference was cancelled. Following the options given by the executive committee and the professional development committee, Pierre Landry decided to give the 2000\$ back to the chapter. Being responsible for the funding for the 2021 conference in

Montreal, Pierre noted that in regards to the actual situation, he thinks that the chances of success for the fundraising activities are low, and that every contribution to the chapter will be welcome.

Following our decision in fall 2019, there will be no call for the travel grant for 2021, since it is offered every two years. The call for the two membership grants (Daphnée Dufresne and Marilyn Berger) will be launched in the fall to cover 2021 membership fees.

### **8.c. MOQDOC Editorial Committee (François Dansereau)**

Since last year's meeting, MOQDOC activities have focused on clarifying the roles and responsibilities of the editorial committee and on the production of the fall publication.

First of all, Rachel Harris created a redaction guide for the authors who wish to submit an article to the MOQDOC. Some details need adjustments in the guide before making it available on the website.

Secondly, Simon Barry, last year's president, was able to contact Library and Archives Canada (LAC) about the ISSN number of the MOQDOC and its online format. More details will follow.

In order to clarify the roles and responsibilities of the editor of the MOQDOC, and to facilitate the communication with the executive committee, we have created a document in which objectives, roles and tasks of the editor are described. The document will be soon shared with the executive committee for review and comments.

About the special edition of the MOQDOC, on "Audio and visual encounters in archives and libraries", the due date for submitting texts was July 1st. We have received two propositions of text in english, and two in french. The design and web integration of these texts will start at the end of september. We do not have a specific publishing date for the issue, but we wish it will be available at the end of october, or beginning of november, for the fall meeting of the chapter.

In relation with the creation of the fall 2020 issue of the MOQDOC, we sent a call for participants a few weeks ago for the review of the texts submitted. We were very surprised and pleased by the enthusiasm of the members. In order to keep the process manageable, we even had to refuse help. But all the members who have mentioned being interested were informed that help would be needed for the review of texts related to the 2021 ARLIS NA conference. The format isn't decided yet, but we expect to create a special issue about the conference. About this, we will wait for indications from the planning committee, and are open to suggestions from the members.

For more information about the editorial committee, please contact François Dansereau ([arlis.moqdoc@gmail](mailto:arlis.moqdoc@gmail.com)).

## 9. ARLIS/NA Canadian Liaison report (Simon Barry)

On May 12th, an ARLIS NA meeting was held on Zoom. With the cancellation for the 2020 conference, contact between members had been rare. It was an opportunity for every chapter representative to see each other. The objective was to find a shared goal for ARLIS Canada, but none was found. Nonetheless it was an opportunity for everybody to share their reality and the changes that have occurred in the last months. A summary was created for every chapter. Amy Furness will check if it can be published on the website of ARLIS Canada.

## 10. ARLIS/NA 2021 (Adèle Flannery)

As a reminder, the local planning committee is composed of 2 programming co-chairs, Jennifer Garland and John Latour, 1 development co-chair, Pierre Landry, and two local arrangements co-chairs, Viveca Pattison Robichaud and myself, Adèle Flannery. Since our last meeting, all positions relating to the organisation of the conference have been filled, with the exception of a second exhibitor coordinator. Thank you to all the members who have agreed to give some of their time to this important project.

The conference is scheduled to take place from May 9-13 2021 and will include the many facets that make a conference great : engaging sessions, professional development, networking opportunities and meetings.

Behind the scenes, the planning continues and the local planning committee discusses regularly by email and attends bi-weekly meetings with ARLIS NA executive board members. We have also met with the St-Louis conference planning committee members for some knowledge sharing.

Looking ahead, we are discussing ways to adjust to a potential second wave of COVID-19 cases and are looking into integrating a virtual component to the conference, which is part of ARLIS NA's larger accessibility mission.

Later this summer, you can expect a call for papers to be sent relating to our theme : Convergence = Créativité + Collaboration. We hope and encourage local members to submit their papers, in french and english.

Finally, in case you missed the reveal in April at the ARLIS NA Membership meeting we wanted to present to you the [logo and branding designed for the conference](#).

The [temporary conference website](#) on our ARLIS MOQ website is still available, but stay tuned to the list-serv as it will be our main channel for communication.

Question from Susan Bissonnette : Do you think the border will be open by then? We don't know, but there will be a conference! Virtual conference held last week : any participants? Will there be some parts available online? Something will be offered, we will share when available.

#### **11. Vote (clarification of roles)**

I would like to discuss updating our bylaws. Article XI **D.** states "The Bylaws shall be reviewed at least every five (5) years or more frequently at the discretion of the Executive Committee.," With this said, further updates will need to be made, if we decide to move beyond the trial period of the bundling (more on that to come). If not a member, abstain from voting.

#### ARTICLE IX. STANDING COMMITTEES AND SPECIAL COMMITTEES

Our current bylaws state:

F. Committees shall provide the Executive Committee with a complete list of their members; they shall keep minutes of their meetings and shall submit a copy of such minutes to the Executive Committee.

Proposed amendment:

F. Subcommittee chairs shall attend 1-2 executive committee meetings with updates on the activities of the subcommittee

Question of Hélène Brousseau : Would all committee representatives attend the same meeting?  
No; possibly at a strategic moment in the year for every committee.

#### ON THE WEBMASTER POSITION

#### ARTICLE IV. OFFICERS - C. Terms of Office

The Webmaster shall be elected, approved by the exec, and renewed on an annual basis.

#### ARTICLE IV. OFFICERS - D. Duties of Officers

##### 7. Webmaster

The Webmaster position is elected and approved by the Members of the Executive Committee. The Webmaster is responsible for maintaining ARLIS MOQ's website.

The Webmaster may transfer from their position at the time of the Fall meeting OR confirm renewal for another term.



VOTE

ALL IN FAVOR OF VOTING TO AMEND OUR BYLAWS TODAY : 16 yes

ALL IN FAVOR OF ARTICLE IX.F TO READ AS: 16 yes

ALL IN FAVOR OF ARTICLE IV.V TO READ AS: 16 yes

ALL IN FAVOR OF ARTICLE IV.D.7 TO READ AS: 15 yes, 1 abstention.

**12. Varia**

**13. Ajournement**

David Greene motions, Francois Dansereau and Nancy Duff second.

## **Compte-rendu de la rencontre printemps-été d'ARLIS/NA MOQ 2020**

Présences: Amy Furness, Amy Rose, David Greene, Rachel Harris, John Latour, Jean-Sébastien Sauvé, Gwen Mayhew, Adèle Flannery, Susan Bissonnette, Michelle Johnson, Hélène Moisan, Pippa Bartlett, François Dansereau, Simon Barry, Hélène Brousseau, Tim Klähn, Jennifer Garland, Shira, Paulina Rousseau, Viveca Pattison Robichaud, Nancy Duff, Catherine Ratelle Montemiglio, Diane Dias de Fazio, Agathe Piroir.

### **Message de bienvenue**

Tiohtiá:ke/Montréal est située sur des terres autochtones non cédées. Tiohtiá:ke est connue historiquement comme un endroit de rassemblement pour plusieurs des Premières Nations. Aujourd'hui, une population autochtone diversifiée ainsi que d'autres peuples résident ici. C'est dans le respect des liens avec le passé, le présent et l'avenir que nous reconnaissons les relations continues entre les Peuples Autochtones et autres personnes, incluant tous ceux et celles qui sont BIPOCs, dans la communauté montréalaise. Travaillons ensemble pour favoriser un esprit d'échanges authentiques.

### **[Survol du fonctionnement de Zoom]**

#### **1. Adoption de l'ordre du jour**

Simon Barry adopted the agenda, seconded by Adèle Flannery.

#### **2. Adoption du compte rendu de la dernière rencontre**

Adopted by Adèle, seconded by Hélène Brousseau

#### **3. Rapport de la présidente (Rachel Harris)**

La COVID-19 a fait surgir de multiples défis, incluant des impacts sur les associations professionnelles telles que le chapitre MOQ de ARLIS/NA.

- Notre habituelle activité d'information auprès de l'EBSI et de SIS lors de la foire de l'emploi a été annulée.
- La Conférence 2020 a été annulée.
- Plusieurs charges de travail ont augmenté, tout en s'additionnant aux réalités du télétravail.
- Et, au milieu de tout ça, moi-même (en tant que personne de couleur) et plusieurs autres, ont été affectés par les actualités au sujet de meurtres de membres des

Tenue virtuellement via Zoom

[www.arlismoq.ca](http://www.arlismoq.ca)

communautés noires et autochtones aux États-Unis et au Canada, par le biais de la brutalité policière et du racisme systémique.

- Jusqu'à maintenant, ce fut une année difficile.

Les situations difficiles peuvent aussi faire ressortir ce qu'il y a de mieux en nous.

L'environnement numérique a permis de rassembler plusieurs d'entre nous.

- Les rencontres mensuelles du comité exécutif - avec des membres situés à Ottawa, Montréal et Québec - ont été facilitées par Zoom.
- La communication entre chapitres et le réseautage ont été simplifiées. Nous sommes impatients d'accueillir et rencontrer ARLIS ONTARIO plus tard aujourd'hui.
- La superbe nouvelle plateforme du MOQDOC est particulièrement adaptée aux publications virtuelles, telles que celle publiée dernièrement.
- L'environnement virtuel a en effet facilité la façon dont les organisations du domaine de l'information en Amérique du Nord combattent le racisme systémique, ce qui soulève la question de comment ARLIS MOQ peut en faire plus? Ceci pourra faire objet des discussions lors de la rencontre prévue à 15h.

Au fin de cette portion administrative de la journée, l'élément principal que je souhaite mettre en lumière est le privilège de travailler avec l'équipe dévouée de l'exécutif et ses sous-comités.

Vous faites en sorte que notre chapitre continue de prospérer au travers de ses activités annuelles.

- Merci à David Greene, vice-président, d'avoir pris en main l'organisation de notre rencontre semestrielle. Merci à Hélène Moisan (notre secrétaire) pour l'aide à la traduction, et à Amy Rose (notre registraire), Adèle Flannery (notre, maintenant officielle, webmestre) et Agathe Piroir (notre trésorière) pour votre éclairage supplémentaire. Vous êtes une équipe de travail fantastique!
- Avec François Dansereau à la barre de notre MOQDOC, notre publication professionnelle est plus fonctionnelle que jamais.
- J'aimerais aussi remercier Adèle pour son travail de longue haleine sur le site web, incluant le design du MOQDOC. Sur cette note de reconnaissance, vous, nos membres, avez voté pour lui octroyer le rôle de webmestre en février 2020.

Mon objectif pour le reste de mon mandat de présidente durant le contexte de la COVID-19 est de tenir ARLIS MOQ à flot et prospère parmi l'espace virtuel où nous nous sommes tous retrouvés.

#### **4. Rapport du vice-président (David Greene)**

Tenue virtuellement via Zoom

[www.arlismoq.ca](http://www.arlismoq.ca)

Bonjour tout le monde! J'aimerais premièrement vous remercier tous d'avoir pris du temps dans vos horaires chargés pour vous joindre à nous en ces temps incertains, pour notre première rencontre de chapitre virtuelle. Merci d'être venus. Arriver à traduire de la meilleure manière nos vivantes rencontres en personne a été un défi, mais nous espérons avoir créé un horaire qui couvrira efficacement nos points administratifs tout en amenant un esprit de camaraderie, découverte et réflexion critique qui animent habituellement nos rendez-vous en chair et en os.

Il va sans dire que la première moitié de cette année a amené son lot de défi, comme Rachel en faisait mention. L'ironie de nos tentatives de rencontres de l'exécutif à distance durant les premiers mois de l'année, pré-pandémie, ne m'échappe pas -- disons que nous avons compris le fonctionnement. En vérité, avec la dispersion des membres de l'exécutif dans trois villes, l'environnement virtuel s'est prouvé productif et efficace. Ce fut, et ça reste, un plaisir de travailler avec mes collègues du comité pour s'assurer que notre chapitre continue d'avancer malgré les difficultés auxquelles nous faisons tous face.

En temps «normal», le rôle du vice-président est de suivre et d'aider la présidente en vue d'assumer son rôle l'année suivante. Alors que cette année fut jusqu'à maintenant tout sauf normale en regard de l'intégration, l'agilité et la créativité, ainsi que le support et le dévouement de notre merveilleux comité exécutif **me rendent confiant du succès du chapitre, dans la foulée du leadership de Rachel en 2020, menant en 2021 à ma présidence et au point culminant que sera la conférence de Montréal.** Je suis impatient à l'idée de passer cette journée en votre compagnie!

## **5. Rapport de la trésorière (Agathe Piroir)**

Il n'y a pas beaucoup de nouveau. Un paiement a été fait à St-. Louis, pour la conférence, et un paiement a été effectué pour le site web. Il n'y a pas eu d'autres dépenses

Les abonnements constituent la source de revenus.

Le total 3387,03\$ (Paypal et compte chèque).

Tenue virtuellement via Zoom

[www.arlismoq.ca](http://www.arlismoq.ca)

ARLIS/NA MOQ - Rapport Trésorier	Du 01 janvier au 1 août 2020	
<b>OPENING SOLDE / BALANCE</b>	<b>le 1er janvier 2019</b>	<b>\$3 102,41</b>
<b>DÉPÔTS / Revenues</b>		
	Adhésion par/Membership from Arlis MOQ 2020	\$ 210,00
	Adhésion par /Membership from Arlis NA 2019/2020*	\$ 253,50
	Inscription/Registration	
	Dons/Donations	\$ 175,00
	Projet ponctuel/Special project	
<b>DÉPÔT TOTAL / Total Revenues</b>		<b>\$ 638,50</b>
<b>RETRAITS / Expenses</b>		
	Bourses/Awards - Michelle Gauthier	\$ -
	Contributions ARLIS/NA ST Louis	\$ 100,00
	Dépenses /Activities expenditures Meetings: Spring 2020 QC	
	Site web/Web hosting	\$ 218,07
	Frais Mensuels /Banking & Paypal Fees	\$ 37,22
<b>TOTAL DES RETRAITS / Total Expenses</b>		<b>\$ 355,29</b>
<b>CLOSING SOLDE / BALANCE</b>		<b>\$ 3 385,62</b>
	<i>A. Piroir</i>	
Agathe Piroir, trésorier/treasurer		
*Le 253.50 englobe l'année 2019 et 2020, ils m'ont payé en un seul versement		

Question d'Hélène Brousseau : Est-ce qu'il y a plus d'abonnés maintenant que les dus arrivent aussi de ARLIS NA . Deuxième chèque reçu depuis janvier. Peu d'arrivée par cette plateforme. Sera discuté davantage dans notre 2e rencontre annuelle.

## 6. Rapport de la secrétaire (Hélène Moisan)

Mon rapport sera très bref. Cette première demi-année en poste m'a permis d'appivoiser le fonctionnement du comité exécutif et des diverses tâches qui nous occupent. Ça aurait été un plaisir pour moi de vous accueillir à Québec pour cette rencontre. Merci à tous d'être au rendez-vous avec nous virtuellement!

Comme l'a mentionné Rachel tout à l'heure, Adèle continue de travailler étroitement avec nous, suite à la création du poste de webmestre. Et comme j'en suis heureuse ! Je tiens à la remercier pour son soutien lors de mon arrivée dans ce nouveau poste.

Pour le reste de l'année, je souhaite poursuivre le projet qui avait été proposé de créer une trousse de promotion pour les milieux de travail, avec l'aide de mes collègues.

## **7. Rapport de la registraire(Amy Rose)**

En date du 25 juillet 2020, nous avons 32 membres en règle. De ces 32 membres, 27 sont des abonnements renouvelés, et 5 sont des nouveaux. Ceci représente une diminution de nos membres par rapport à l'année dernière, alors que nous avons 38 membres au même moment, et un total de 45 à la fin de l'année. Je crois que la pandémie de COVID-19 a un impact significatif à cet égard. Non seulement notre rencontre semestrielle en personne a été repoussée jusqu'à aujourd'hui, mais la Foire de l'emploi EBSI-SIS, où nous devions être présent, a dû être annulée. C'est un événement où nous remarquons habituellement l'inscription de plusieurs étudiants. Des efforts ont été faits pour contacter les individus n'ayant pas renouvelé leur inscription de 2019 en 2020, mais plusieurs anciens membres ont changé de ville ou sont maintenant retraités.

Nous souhaitons qu'en 2021, les événements des différents campus reprendront et que nous pourrions à nouveau aller à la rencontre des étudiants à la foire de l'emploi. J'aimerais aussi évaluer les opportunités à l'Université d'Ottawa.

Cette année était la première de l'offre d'inscription combiné pour ARLIS NA et ARLIS MOQ, et onze membres s'en sont prévalus. Parmi ceux-ci, dix étaient des renouvellements, alors l'attrait attendu pour amener l'inscription de membres d'ARLIS NA seulement à notre chapitre ne s'est pas vraiment réalisé. Il reste un an à la période d'essai de deux ans pour ce forfait, à la fin de laquelle nous évaluerons les possibles bénéfices pour nous. Si vous avez des questions ou inquiétudes en regard du forfait d'inscription, n'hésitez pas à me contacter directement à [arose@gallery.ca](mailto:arose@gallery.ca).

J'ai apprécié l'opportunité d'apprendre à connaître mes collègues du comité exécutif depuis janvier, puisque je suis plutôt nouvelle dans l'organisation. J'apprécie aussi votre support renouvelé pour ARLIS MOQ, spécialement en ces temps incertains.

## **8. Rapport des comités**

### **8.a. Le comité de nomination (Jessica Hébert for Pamela Caussy)**

Le comité de nominations pour le chapitre d'ARLIS/NA MOQ est responsable d'assurer la continuité du comité exécutif en surveillant les mandats et en assurant l'appel pour des candidatures.

Les postes suivants seront offerts pour le comité exécutif de 2021:

- Vice-président(e)

- Trésorier(e)

Voici une courte description des rôles:

Vice-président(e):

Le vice-président ou la vice-présidente soutient les tâches liées à la présidence. Ceci comprend l'aide à l'organisation de la réunion printanière et un rôle principal dans l'organisation de la réunion d'automne, avec le président ou la présidente. En collaboration avec le Comité exécutif, il faut également collecter de l'information et diffuser régulièrement des nouvelles concernant les activités du chapitre à tous les membres.

Le vice-président ou la vice-présidente peut effectuer des tâches supplémentaires confiées par le président ou la présidente, en plus de pouvoir proposer des projets spéciaux. Veuillez noter que le vice-président ou la vice-présidente occupera le poste de président ou de présidente à la fin du mandat.

(Mandat : 1 an)

Trésorier(e):

Le trésorier ou la trésorière administre le budget et accomplit toutes autres tâches inhérentes à la fonction. Le trésorier ou la trésorière est chargé de présenter un rapport financier et un budget à chaque réunion semestrielle.

(mandat : 2 ans)

Le bilinguisme n'est pas obligatoire, et dans un esprit de collaboration, le travail d'équipe est encouragé pour assister avec la traduction au besoin.

#### **8.b. Le comité de développement professionnel (Hélène Brousseau)**

Nous avons envoyé l'appel de candidatures pour les trois bourses de bourse 2020 le 10 décembre 2019. La date de tombée était le 6 janvier 2020. Nous avons reçu 3 candidatures pour la bourse de voyage Michèle Gauthier et aucunes candidatures pour les bourses d'adhésion Daphnée Dufresne et Marilyn Berger.

La candidature de Pierre Landry a été retenue pour la bourse de voyage Michèle Gauthier pour le montant de 2000\$ cad (période d'essai de bourse aux 2 ans). En raison de la COVID-19, le congrès de St. Louis a été annulé. Suivant les options offertes par l'exécutif et le comité de développement professionnel, Pierre Landry a choisi de

remettre le montant de 2000\$ de la bourse au chapitre. Étant responsable du financement pour le congrès 2021 à Montréal, Pierre note que vu la situation actuelle, il ne s'attend pas à beaucoup de succès dans les activités de levée de fonds et qu'une contribution additionnelle de notre chapitre sera probablement bienvenue.

Suivant notre décision de l'automne 2019, il n'y aura pas de concours pour la bourse de voyage de 2021, car celle-ci sera offerte aux deux ans. Le concours pour les deux bourses d'adhésion (Daphnée Dufresne et Marilyn Berger) sera lancé à l'automne pour couvrir les frais d'abonnement de 2021.

### **8.c. MOQDOC Editorial Committee (François Dansereau)**

Depuis la réunion d'automne dernier, les activités du MOQDOC se sont concentrées sur la clarification des rôles et responsabilités du Comité éditorial et sur la production du numéro à paraître à l'automne.

En premier lieu, Rachel Harris a rédigé un guide de rédaction pour les auteurs.trices qui désirent soumettre un article au MOQDOC. Il reste des petits détails à peaufiner sur le guide avant de le rendre disponible sur le site web.

Dans un second temps, notre ancien président Simon Barry, a réussi à entrer en contact avec Bibliothèque et archives Canada (BAC) concernant le numéro ISSN du MOQDOC et de son format en ligne. Plus de détails vont suivre.

Afin de clarifier les rôles et responsabilités de l'éditeur.trice du MOQDOC et de faciliter la communication avec le Comité exécutif, nous avons rédigé un document qui consiste à décrire les objectifs, le rôle et les tâches du poste d'éditeur. Le document va être partagé sous peu avec le Comité exécutif afin de recueillir commentaires, suggestions et révisions.

Concernant le numéro spécial du MOQDOC, qui porte sur les « Rencontres audio et visuelles dans les archives et bibliothèques, » la date limite pour la proposition de textes était le 1<sup>er</sup> juillet. Nous avons reçu deux propositions de textes en anglais et deux en français. Nous révisons présentement les textes. La portion design et de l'intégration des textes dans notre plateforme web va débiter vers la fin septembre. Nous n'avons pas de date précise à ce jour concernant la publication du numéro, mais nous visons fin octobre-début novembre 2020 ou en même temps que la réunion d'automne du chapitre.

En lien avec la réalisation du numéro Automne 2020 du MOQDOC, il y a quelques semaines, nous avons lancé un appel aux membres afin de contribuer à la révision des textes. Nous avons été agréablement surpris et enchanté de l'enthousiasme des membres. Afin de garder le contrôle sur le processus, nous avons même dû refuser de l'aide. Par contre, nous avons indiqué aux membres que leur contribution serait grandement apprécié pour la révision de textes reliées à la conférence ARLIS NA qui aura lieu à Montréal en



Tenue virtuellement via Zoom

[www.arlismoq.ca](http://www.arlismoq.ca)

2021. La forme et le format ne sont pas encore déterminés, mais nous anticipons que nous allons créer un numéro spécial sur la conférence. À ce titre, nous attendons les suggestions des membres et les directives du Comité responsable de la conférence.

Pour plus d'information concernant le comité éditorial, contactez François Dansereau ([arlis.moqdoc@gmail.com](mailto:arlis.moqdoc@gmail.com)).

### **9. ARLIS/NA Canadian Liaison report (Simon Barry)**

Le 12 mai dernier, une réunion d'ARLIS NA s'est tenue sur Zoom. Avec annulation de la conférence : un vide de contact est survenu entre les membres. Ce fut donc une chance pour les représentants régionaux de se voir. Il y avait un souhait d'identifier un objectif commun pour ARLIS Canada: mais il n'y a finalement pas eu consensus. La situation actuelle a plusieurs impacts sur les organisations : La rencontre a permis de faire le point et d'échanger. Il n'y a rien de particulier à signaler. S'il y a un intérêt à savoir ce qui se déroule au niveau canadien, un rapport sommaire des différents représentants des chapitres a été produit. Amy Furness regardera comment le rendre accessible sur le site d'ARLIS Canada.

### **10. ARLIS/NA 2021 (Adèle Flannery)**

À titre de rappel, le comité de planification est composé de deux coprésidents à la programmation, Jennifer Garland et John Latour, un président au développement, Pierre Landry et deux coprésidents aux arrangements locaux (logistique), Viveca Pattison Robichaud et moi-même, Adèle Flannery. Depuis notre dernière rencontre, tous les postes en lien à l'organisation de la conférence ont été comblés. Merci à tous les membres qui ont accepté de donner de leur temps à ce projet important.

La conférence est planifiée pour se tenir du 9 au 13 mai 2021 et inclura les multiples facettes qui font qu'une conférence est géniale : des sessions engageantes, du développement professionnel, des opportunités de réseautage et des rencontres.

Dans les coulisses, la planification continue et le comité discute régulièrement par courriel, et se rencontre de façon bihebdomadaire avec des membres du comité exécutif d'ARLIS NA. Nous avons aussi rencontré le comité de planification de la conférence de St.-Louis pour du partage de connaissance.

En regard de ce que l'avenir nous réserve, nous discutons de moyens de s'ajuster à une potentielle deuxième vague de cas de COVID-19 et regardons à intégrer des composantes virtuelles à la conférence, ce qui fait partie de la mission plus globale d'accessibilité d'ARLIS NA.

Tenue virtuellement via Zoom

[www.arlismoq.ca](http://www.arlismoq.ca)

Plus tard cet été, vous pouvez vous attendre à un appel à publication en lien avec notre thème : Convergence = Créativité + Collaboration. Nous espérons et encourageons les membres du chapitre à soumettre leur publication, en français et en anglais.

Finalement, dans le cas où vous auriez manqué le dévoilement en avril lors de la rencontre de membership d'ARLIS NA, nous voulions vous présenter [le logo et l'image de marque pour la conférence](#).

Le [site temporaire de la conférence](#) sur notre site ARLIS MOQ est toujours accessible, mais restez à l'affût de la liste d'envoi, puisque ce sera notre voie de communication principale.

Présentation du visuel et de la page temporaire du site.

Question de Suzan : croyez-vous que les frontières seront ouvertes à ce moment? Nous ne savons pas, mais il y aura une conférence!

Une conférence virtuelle pour ARLIS NA s'est tenue la semaine dernière. Y avait-il des participants parmi ceux d'aujourd'hui? Y aura-t-il un enregistrement? Quelque chose était prévu. Sera partagé lorsque disponible.

## **11. Vote (clarification des rôles)**

Nous aimerions discuter de la mise à jour de nos règlements. I would like to discuss updating our bylaws. Article XI **D.** stipule "Les règlements doivent être révisés au moins tous les cinq (5) ans ou plus souvent, à la demande du comité exécutif." Cela étant dit, de nouvelles mises à jour devraient être faites, advenant que nous poursuivons avec le forfait d'adhésion, une fois la période d'essai terminée (plus d'information à ce sujet à venir).

Si vous n'êtes pas un membre, vous abstenir de voter.

La traduction officielle sera disponible sur le site web.

### **ARTICLE IX. COMITÉS PERMANENTS ET SPÉCIAUX**

Nos règlements actuels stipulent:

F. Les comités doivent fournir une liste complète de leurs membres au comité exécutif. Ils doivent rédiger un procès-verbal pour chacune de leurs réunions et en remettre une copie au comité exécutif.

Nous proposons l'amendement:

Tenue virtuellement via Zoom

[www.arlismoq.ca](http://www.arlismoq.ca)

F. Les présidents de sous-comités doivent participer à 1-2 rencontre du comité exécutif, apportant des mises à jour sur les activités du sous-comité.

Question d'Hélène Brousseau : Est-ce que tous les représentants de sous-comités assisteraient à la même réunion? Non, probablement à un moment stratégique pour chaque sous-comité.

#### À PROPOS DU POSTE DE WEBMESTRE

#### ARTICLE IV. ADMINISTRATEURS - C. Mandat

Le webmestre devra être élu, approuvé par le comité exécutif, et le mandat renouvelé sur une base annuelle.

#### ARTICLE IV. ADMINISTRATEURS - D. Fonctions des administrateurs

##### 7. Webmestre

Le poste de webmestre est élu et approuvé par les membres du comité exécutif.

Le webmestre est responsable de maintenir le site d'ARLIS MOQ.

Le webmestre peut transférer de son rôle à la rencontre semestrielle d'automne ou confirmer le renouvellement pour un autre mandat.

#### VOTE

CEUX EN FAVEUR DE L'AMENDEMENT DE NOS RÈGLEMENTS AUJOURD'HUI : 16 oui.

CEUX EN FAVEUR DU CHANGEMENT DE L'ARTICLE IX.F : 16 oui.

CEUX EN FAVEUR DU CHANGEMENT DE L'ARTICLE IV.V : 16 oui.

CEUX EN FAVEUR DU CHANGEMENT DE L'ARTICLE IV.D.7 : 15 oui, 1 abstention.

#### **14. Varia**

#### **15. Levée de l'assemblée**

David Greene proposed, Francois Dansereau de Nancy Duff secondent.